Leek Health Centre 

Patient Participation Group 


Notes from Meeting held at Leek Health Centre, Fountain Street, Leek

on 

Wednesday 19th April 2017. 
(This is not a verbatim record)
	Present:
	
	
	

	
	Ian Robbins
	IR
	

	
	Lesley Roberts
	LR
	

	
	Lesley Robbins
	LJR
	

	
	Clive Taylor
	CT
	

	
	Josie Taylor
	JAT
	

	
	Katie Giddings
	KG
	

	
	Tracy Norton
	TN
	Staff Rep.

	
	Rachel Leonic
	RL
	Staff Rep.

	
	Michael Quine
	MQ
	

	
	Ken Byatt
	KB
	

	
	David Rushton
	DR
	

	
	Norma Crowther
	NC
	

	Apologies:
	
	
	

	
	Judy Samuels
	JS
	

	
	Samantha Brown
	SB
	Staff Rep.

	
	John Bridgett
	JB
	

	
	Rob Dawson
	RD
	New Member.


	Agenda Item
	
	Action
	Timescale

	1.
	Apologies.  – As above. IR hoped to welcome RD at the next meeting.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	2.
	Guest.  Victoria Riley and colleague Lisa, from Staffs University.

Victoria had attended our PPG meeting on 13th April 2016 regarding a research funding bid. This would involve the video/audio recording of NHS Health Check consultations between patients and health professionals to get a better understanding of how patients perceive their level of risk. 

She thanked the PPG members for their feedback and advised the meeting that the funding bid had been successful. 

The project was going ahead. A short discussion followed.

PPG Members were invited to become involved by: 
1. Pre-viewing the paperwork/leaflets being prepared; 
2. Joining a Steering Group.

3. Becoming a ‘virtual member’ (facebook?).

4. Taking part in ‘mock’ health checks.
LR volunteered to assist with element 1.

Anyone interested to contact TN or IR who would pass on contact details.
(Following the meeting, LR,LJR,MQ,NC,IR, have volunteered to support various elements.)
	See Notes

13.4.16.

ALL.
TN/IR

Details forwarded.
	21.6.17.

	
	
	
	

	3.
	Notes from 15th Feb. – Matters Arising.
IR circulated a paper relating to ‘Did Not Attends’ (DNAs) – appointments. IR advised that the data collected was probably flawed as it had been collected retrospectively and therefore none standard across the sample.

IR said that they could not be reliably quoted outside the meeting.

DR commented that, if validated, the figures showed a high % DNAs.

The figures were discussed at length.

TN advised that all Practices were in the process of adopting new software that would, amongst other things, enable the analysis of DNA rates. 
AGREED:  To be re-visited when substantive data becomes available.

Phlebotomy Funding.  IR advised that a letter had gone to North Staffs CCG encouraging them to put funding on a proper footing for the three Leek Practices.  Reply awaited.
Ambulance Services – Leek. Being monitored by The Locality Group. Concerns still shared.

Facebook Postings - Practice page. IR had made an entry following the last meeting and would do so after this one. ALL encouraged to have a look. TN said that there had been 237 ‘likes’ since January. SB progressing a Closed Group.
Dr Sissons’ Retirement Gift. Had been handed to her by LJR/IR/SB. Cash Donations had exceed cost by £5.
AGREED: Surplus to be passed to Dr Sissons.

Patient Records. To be discussed at a later meeting. – consider alongside Patient Online usage.

	TN/IR

IR

IR/ALL

SB
IR – To Dr via, surgery with letter.

IR
	22.4.17

	4.
	Patient Complaints.

TN tabled an anonymised return for the Practice and talked the meeting through it. 

There were 7 complaints recorded for the year 2016.17.
Discussions followed. MQ said the praise was due – AGREED: PPG Members’ compliments to be passed on the Staff.  

TN advised that ‘compliments’ are recorded on a ‘Significant events’ return. She was asked if this could be made available at the next meeting so that PPG Members could be aware.

RL advised that the use of Text Messaging was being developed to advise when test results were available in Practice. Patients need to share their mobile phone numbers for this.
	TN.

TN/SB.

ALL.
	21st June

	
	
	
	

	5.
	Notes from Locality Meeting 21st March.
IR advised that these notes had been circulated on the 26th March and that they covered a significant number of topics. Members encouraged to read the same – too much to repeat at this meeting. 

Subjects include: Loss of hearing aid clinics in Leek; the development of a local ‘MCP’; N.A.P.P. National Conference 24th June; Reports from Locality Group Reps on various committees.
Next Locality Meeting is in Leek on 16th May. IR unable to attend – VOLUNTEER sought –

LR volunteered (subject to checking commitments)
	ALL.

LR

Confirmed
	16th May.

	
	
	
	

	6.
	Leek GPs – Meeting with MP.

28th April. 1.30pm. LR, NC have agreed to represent this PPG.  MQ 1st reserve.

Agenda not yet known.
	MEETING CANCELLED BY MP.
	20.4.17.

	
	
	
	

	7.
	Health Awareness Event 7th June.
Flyer for event and list of participants tabled.  IR reported that a lot of work had gone into this by members of Moorland and Park PPGs. They deserve our support. JS, CT, KG have volunteered to help on the day. KB will try to attend also.

(Note: A number of Members will be on holiday on the day and therefore unable to attend.)
MQ commented that the LGBSTG groups should be represented at the event.
	JS/CT/KG.

KB?

IR to appraise organisers.
	Meeting on 4th May.

	
	
	
	

	8.
	Patient Survey. Progress Report.

MQ tabled his latest draft which incorporates suggestions made at previous meetings.
A number of suggestions were made, with MQ to action.

Practice Staff to see draft. 
AGREED: Survey to be piloted a.s.a.p. MQ to liaise with TN.
Full role out later in year. Finalise at next meeting.
	TN/SB
MQ/TN
IR
	21st June.

	
	
	
	

	9.
	PPG Notice Board.

Discussion of possible topics for display.

Flu clinics – September?

Hearing Services – of concern at present?

PPG, what we do – eg, phlebotomy, hearing services, ambulance service?

Invite organisations to display – from list for 7th June?

Facebook and online services?
IR/LJR to consider and facilitate from above list.
	KB/KG/JS/CT at event?
LJR/IR
	

	
	
	
	

	10.
	Any other business.

TN advised the meeting that The Practice GPs were commencing a trial during which no appointments would be offered on a Thursday afternoon. This was to allow the one GP ‘on duty’ to have time made available deal with other matters.

Reception would remain open and patients walking in would be dealt with.  Urgent cases would be seen by a Nurse Practitioner (with a GP available if needed). 

Telephone calls would be switched through to The Out of Hours Service.

This was in order to manage the present shortage of GPs and therefore appointments available.

A wide-ranging debate ensued with Members seeking clarification of the aim of this activity and the need to engage the Out of Hours Service – how would routine telephone calls be handled for example?

TN undertook to ask SB to speak to IR to provide more detail.  IR to share. AGREED.
Noted: The two a week walk in surgeries to continue – seen as a good way to deal with pressures on appointments.

Dr Sissons’ replacement, Dr Whitehurst not able to take up post until August.

Trail to last 3 months.

Progress report AGREED for next meeting.
	See email circulation

19.4.17. 18:51hrs
SB.
	21st June.

	
	
	
	

	11.
	NEXT MEETING; Wednesday 21st June. 10am.  Leek Health Centre.
	
	


1

